## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN**

## **MINUTES**

July 2, 2018

Board met in session at 9:30 a.m. in the Selectmen's Meeting Room at Abbot Hall Present (constituting a quorum):

Jackie Belf-Becker, Chair Harry C. Christensen, Jr. M. C. Moses Grader Judith R. Jacobi James E. Nye

John J. McGinn, Town Administrator

MARBLEHEAD BREWING CO. LLC. Father Andrew Bushell, Saint Nicholas Shrine, 124 Pleasant Street and Cameron F. Kerry, Sidley Austin LLP, 60 State Street, Boston, representing Saint Nicholas Shrine, appeared before the Board to discuss the recently approved application from Marblehead Brewing Co., LLC, 124 Pleasant Street, to alter/extend the premises. Attorney Jay Talerman, Mead, Talerman and Costa, LLC, 30 Green Street, Newburyport, was present representing the Town. Father Andrew addressed the Board regarding the process taken at a public hearing on the application to alter/extend the premises, from Marblehead Brewing Co., LLC, 124 Pleasant Street, in determining the seating capacity on the submitted application. The Board explained their decision. Father Andrew requested an opportunity to request an amendment to the Boards decision by increasing the seating capacity from what was approved. The Board advised Father Andrew that he should submit a request in writing to the Board and they would hear this request at a future Selectmen's meeting.

Motion made and seconded to adjourn at 10:15 a.m.

Kyle A. Wiley Administrative Aide